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Subject:  An Ordinance relating to the County’s personnel policies; amending Ordinance 6531, Section 2, as amended, and K.C.C. 2.98.020, Ordinance 6531, Section 3, as amended, and K.C.C. 2.98.025, Ordinance 12014, Section 32, and K.C.C. 3.12.350 and Ordinance 12014, Section 50, as amended, and K.C.C. 3.15.020 and adding new sections to K.C.C. chapter 3.15.

Summary:

Proposed Ordinance 2001-0270 clarifies various County personnel policies and procedural requirements in areas identified as weak in a recent audit.  Specifically, the proposed striker provides for the Executive to use a more “transparent” process for adopting personnel guidelines and calls for fairer treatment of employees by standardizing initial hiring/promotional salaries, better fiscal accountability and more restricted use of special duty assignments.  The Management, Labor and Personnel Committee recommends “do pass” on a striking amendment which will be ready for distribution for the October 15, 2001 meeting.   

Background:

Proposed Ordinance 2001-0270 requires the County’s personnel guidelines be adopted or amended through a process requiring adequate notice and posting. The proposal calls for prior departmental director and Human Resource Division approval of certain salary increases.  Annual step increases shall be prospective only.  Incentive increases must have prior written approval by the department director.   Certain limitations are placed on promotional salaries.  Special duty assignments must receive prior approval from the department director under certain conditions.  It is proposed that all special duty assignments in effect on the effective date of the ordinance will be discontinued and only re-authorized under the new criteria specified in the ordinance.  
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Management Audit

The impetus for Proposed Ordinance 2001-0270 came from a County Auditor management audit conducted during the tenure of the previous OHRM Director (1996-1999).  The general conclusion of the audit was that OHRM ‘s, “disregard for county hiring and personnel policies and procedures pointed to a lack of management control, and especially in the case of former co-workers of the Director, gave the appearance of favoritism.”   

Additionally, OHRM, “made changes to the Personnel Guidelines that weakened controls over salary administration,” the Auditor concluded.
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